[image: image1.jpg]\ YOI OnEy
AWK




       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
 August 31, 2007
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the August 31, 2007 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members – Dr. Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Dr. Yates, Chris Barcelona, Kristian Francisco, Zealon Solomon, and Theron Batie.  Dr. Baldwin joined the meeting already in progress.  Also in attendance were Glyn Smith, Clarissa Sampey and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 1:15 p.m. 

· Dr. Kammerdiener made a presentation of the technology available in the Fayard 215 classroom.

· The members of the Student Technology Fee Committee introduced themselves.

· The June 25, 2007 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the minutes. Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Reports on Action Items:
· North Campus Project – Dr. Asoodeh reported that several computers were temporarily installed in the North Campus commons area during the conversion of Southeastern Oaks and Greek Village to Southeastern’s data network.  The North Campus Data Project is now complete, the dormitories are on Southeastern’s network, and the temporary computers have been removed.  There have been no expressed needs or formal requests for additional computers for North Campus.  Chris Barcelona mentioned that occasionally dorm connections go down.  Donna Methvien stated when students bring in their own routers, it can shut down data connections in an entire building.  Action Item: Dr. Yates asked Donna to prepare the technically correct wording for a mass communication to students to inform them that personal routers can shut down data in an entire building, and that they should refrain from using their own routers in the dorms.  Action Item:  Dr. Yates will send out a mass email, using Donna’s recommended wording, to ask students not to use personal routers.
· Office 2007 Upgrade – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the labs have been upgraded to Office 2007.  

· 2007-2009 STF Agreement – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the 2007-2009 STF Agreement had been signed by both Dr. Moffett and Chris Barcelona.

· Introduction of New Member – Chris Barcelona introduced a new member, Kristian Francisco. 
Dr. Baldwin joined the meeting at this time.

· Dr. Yates commended Basic Computing Services for the timely infrastructure implementation at Zachary Taylor Hall.
· Lab Policies and Potential Changes to Labs – Dr. Yates provided a preliminary report on lab usage:  
· Dr. Yates recommended that new students be appointed to the lab usage sub-committee since all original members have graduated.  Dr. Yates, Dr. Baldwin, Zealon Solomon, Kristian Francisco, and Theron Batie were appointed to the lab usage sub-committee.  Dr. Yates requested that Donna Methvien and Glyn Smith be included as non-voting, ex-officio members for informational purposes.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will email the names of the committee members to Dr. Yates.  
· Dr. Yates requested that the 2007 Summer Semester Lab Usage Report prepared by Glyn Smith be passed out at this time.

· Dr. Yates mentioned that the STF Committee had previously approved funding for a new lab in the Student Union contingent upon a proposal brought forth by the SGA president.  At the time this was discussed, Aron Walker was the SGA President.  Also, plans for the Student Union renovation are not yet finalized.  Action Item:  Dr. Yates and Chris Barcelona will work on preparing the proposal to create a lab in the Student Union as soon as the Student Union renovation plans are finalized.
· In the Greek Village, Xerox was unable to move out of the office area because their new area has not yet been completed.  There are Non-STF funds allocated for furniture for this area once Xerox has moved.  15-20 surplus computers will be requested for use in this space.  This will not be a Student Technology Fee lab.
· Dr. Yates stated that the Lab Usage Subcommittee will look at usage reports from each individual lab to determine if certain computers in some labs, or some entire labs, should be limited to internet usage only. It appears some labs are mostly used for myspace and facebook.  The sub-committee will also evaluate the issue of students using myspace and facebook while other students are waiting to use the computers for class assignments.  In addition, the Lab Usage Subcommittee will  evaluate whether or not the library should become an open lab, and what should happen to the labs which are close to the library.  The lack of computing availability in the library will also be addressed.  Dr. Asoodeh informed the subcommittee that he is working with the library on their re-evaluation of the library’s computing plan, and this may affect whether or not there is a continued need for a Technology Fee lab in the library.  Additionally, when the Center for Student Excellence opens, there may be a need for a Student Technology Fee lab in that location.  Action Item:  A report and recommendation from the Lab Usage Subcommittee will be provided at the next meeting based upon usage data from Spring 2007 and Summer 2007.
· Dr. Yates proposed that a student survey might be beneficial.  Dr. Baldwin mentioned that a faculty survey may also be effective, and that Institutional Research has both faculty and student surveys planned for this year.  If the subcommittee decides a survey is necessary, Dr. Yates will work through Institutional Research to obtain the necessary data through a faculty and/or student survey.  
· Surplus Computers – Donna Methvien reported Chemistry/Physics had requested 3 computers and 1 laser printer to replace the current computers in their bio-chemistry lab.  Those computers are over 6 years old.  A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the surplus computer proposal. Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Software Installation Request – Donna Methvien reported that there were three requests for installation of software in STF labs.  The TEC lab requested the installation of Camtasia for a net conference over the summer, the St. Tammany Center requested the installation of V-Python for a 3-D programming language class they are teaching, and the College of Business requested the installation of Gleim CPA prep software in Garret 73, 80, and 99.  A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the software installations. Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· CS Majors Lab-Fayard 125 – The CS Majors Lab in Fayard 125 is eligible for an upgrade in December 2007.  The Computer Science Department has requested that Fayard 125 be upgraded with computers similar to those in Fayard 215, and that the number of computers in the lab be increased from 23 to 28.  They also requested permission to buy new furniture for Fayard 125, which will allow the setup of the additional workstations.  The furniture will not be paid for out of Tech Fee funds, nor did Tech Fee pay for the furniture currently in Fayard 125.  A motion was made by Dr. Yates to allow the Computer Science Department to purchase new furniture and increase the number of computers in the lab from 23 to 28, contingent on approval from facility planning. Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Theron Batie.  Dr. Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –Shannon Sciortino will coordinate the next meeting.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Chris Barcelona 

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
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